

Head of Campus: Mr R. Thomas Secondary Phase Campus Alma Street Abertillery NP13 1YL Pennarth Campws: Mr R. Thomas Campws Cyfnod Uwchradd Stryd Alma Abertyleri NP13 1YL

13th December 2018

Dear Parent / Carer

Re: Curriculum Consultation

As part of our continued drive to raise attainment and secure the futures of our learners, we are excited to announce a change to our curriculum provision. From September 2019, learners in Year 9 will begin their options classes and study these subjects during a three year Key Stage 4. This will allow learners to gain a greater depth of knowledge and perform to the very best of their ability in the GCSEs.

I would like to invite you to attend a Parent Consultation Evening 5pm on Thursday 10th January at the Secondary Campus Theatre, where you will be able to hear more information about this exciting change.

To help you and your child make an informed choice about the KS4 options, our Year 8 Parents and Options Evening will take place on Monday 21st January, with further details to follow in the new-year. I would also like to take the opportunity to inform you that the Y8 Interim Reports will be distributed on 25th January rather than 10th January, as initially indicated on the Parent and Learner Calendar.

Yours Faithfully

Nick Gordon

Assistant Headteacher